Newsletter

4th October, 2021



From the Principal

I hope everyone has had a restful and safe break. Term 4 is always a busy time of year. I have attached a calendar outlining key events. I will update this as the term progresses.

It is fantastic to have feedback from parents and students that they have enjoyed the daily activities in Term 3. I hope to continue this joy of learning in Term 4.

Year 3-6 Camp

This year, camp for students in Year 3-6 will be at Mapleton QCAA Camp (Sunshine Coast region). Thank you to the parents that responded to the Expression of Interest email. More information will be communicated on Thursday Week 1. The school will be in contact with parents that have indicated they would prefer a payment plan to discuss options. I am looking forward to a great camp.

Prep-2 Excursion

As a tradition, the students in Prep-Year 2 have the opportunity to participate in an excursion whilst the older grades are on camp. This year students will join with students from MaMa Creek and Mount Whitestone to visit the Environmental Education Nature Centre at Queens Park, Ipswich. More information will be communicated in week 2.

Swimming

Students will participate in water awareness programs again this year. We will be taking part at the University of Queensland, Gatton Campus

between 12noon -2pm. Students will be required to wear a sun safe swim shirt (rashie) and swimming cap. Goggles are recommended, but not essential. Permission notes and costings will be communicated during Week 1.

Leadership Positions for 2022

This term students will be invited to apply for leadership positions for 2022. More information will be communicated in Week 3.

P & C Notices

The meeting for this term will be held on **Thursday 21**st **October, 2021**. All parents and interested community members are invited to attend. An agenda will be available closer to the date.

Community Book Fair – Thank you to the families that supported our P&C through donating books or purchasing books. I hope everyone thoroughly enjoyed reading their new additions. The P&C will be looking to host another Community Book Fair during the term.

Enrolments for 2022

Please promote to the wider community and encourage parents to enrol students at MSSS for 2022. Enrolment packs are available from the office.

